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Clerk: David Smith.6 Willow Close Reed. SG8 8BA

Tel: 01763 849023 e mail: mail@davidsmithukbaker.co.uk
Minutes of MEETING NO. 223 OF BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL.

Held on 10 January 2011 at the Crown Inn in Buntingford

Present:Councillors:  J Jones, J. Kenyon (Chairman), Mrs M Ling,Mrs B. Little, J Noades.

Also in attendance:Mr D Smith Parish Clerk and 1 Member of the Public


223.1 To receive apologies for absence. Apologies were received from Cllr Hall

223.2 To receive Members Declarations of Interest. There were none.

To approve the minutes of Parish Council meeting 222 1st November 2010 and authorise the Chairman to sign them. Cllr Little requested the following changes to the minutes. 222.3: insert "bridleway leading to the" before the word church 222.17: final sentence to read "the results were to be submitted to East Herts" 222.18: third sentence to begin "Cllr Little reported on a meeting to discuss Herts County Council Transport Plan"

with these amendments proposed by Cllr Little seconded by Cllr Noades that the chairman sign the minutes as a true record. Agreed.

223.4 Chairman's Report. The chairman reported that the A10 through our villages had not been gritted on the night of the eighth and ninth of January. It was agreed that a letter to be sent to Herts highways asking why pointing out that there had been a serious accident in Chipping. It was pointed out that there had also been one serious incident on the Barkway road. A copy to be sent to councillor Stuart Pile

223.5 Accounts for Payment.

The following accounts were agreed for payment: £750 for litter picking in Chipping £30.83 for post and paper to the clerk, £245.63 for the clerk's salary to December, £5675.25 for the bus shelter, £1457 for the bus shelter base, and £45 for the preparation of the site for the bus shelter.

223.6 To Consider and agree a Draft Budget for 2011/2012. Cllr Jones said he felt that the flower beds and village signs should be left out of the budget as they should be targets for grants. It was agreed that the litter picking budget should remain at £1500 that £250 be added to reserves and £500 be removed from the maintenance of Street furniture. This gave a total expenditure of £6064. With an estimated income of £2033 will result in the precept request of £4031. Proposed by Cllr Jones seconded by Cllr Ling. Carried unanimously.

223.7 To discuss issues relating to the Newsletter. The clerk to supply Cllr Ling with an article encouraging people to consider standing for election as parish councillors. Cllr Jones felt that the December edition was sent out too early. The deadline for the next newsletter would be Monday, 28 February 2011.

223.8 To discuss issues relating to Herts Highways. Cllr Jones to send the clerk design details for village signs. The clerk to investigate possibility of grants.

223.9 To discuss Hertfordshire's Consultation on changes to the Schools Transport Policy. This had been publicised in the villages and individual responses were required.

223.10 To Discuss the Rights of Way Improvement Plan. The Council felt that this was not relevant to their parish, being more concerned with more urban areas. The clerk explained that although the village was a signatory to a Parish Paths Partnership there was no one in the village prepared to act as the coordinator.

223.11 To Discuss the use of the land in the North West corner of Buckland. The clerk reported contacts with North Herts Planning. He understood that permission had been granted for waste transfer operations to take place.

223.12 To consider planning applications received, progress reports & decisions.  A planning application had been received from EDF to upgrade the powerlines running from Reed to south of our parish.

223.13 To receive an update on the Bus Shelters in Buckland and Chipping.  The final bus shelter was now in place. Cllr Ling requested that the tenacity of councillors Kenyon and Jones in fighting for our bus shelter be recorded. Agreed.

223.14 To discuss the maintenance of Street Furniture. The clerk to contact Ken Hobson to obtain a formal quote. 

223.15 To Discuss Traffic Activated Speed Signs. As it was consider unlikely that grants would be available for Traffic Activated Speed Signs it was agreed that this item be removed from the agenda.

223.16 To discuss issues relating to the Parish Web Site. Cllr Jones asked for an article on the Halloween event held in October

223.17 To Discuss Village Events. It was reported that Buntingford were to hold a street party to celebrate the forthcoming royal wedding. It was agreed that it would be impractical for the village to hold an event on the same day

223.18 To invite Members of the Public to address the meeting. There were no requests.

223.19 To note correspondence received. The notification for the Hertfordshire Village of the Year Competition had been received. This was noted.

223.20 To receive matters for report and or referral to next agenda. There were none

223.21 To agree date of next meeting.  March 7th  2011. It was agreed that this would be delayed one week until March 14 2011 at the Crown Inn in Buntingford.

The meeting closed at 9:40 PM
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